MESSAGE

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Issue 5 Term 2, June 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Week 5 we welcomed the return of our teaching
staff and students to face to face learning to our
College. Albeit there was a few teething problems
surrounding the transition of our students returning
to face to face learning, as a whole we feel that this
transition ran as smoothly as possible.

It was unfortunate though, that as a College, there
was the need to send out a few harsh messages. We
hope that by now the dust has settled, as Christians,
we will all be respectful toward one another.

At St Charbel's College, we are fortunate to have a
very vibrant community, which are full of life. This is
very good attribute to have; however, this is
sometimes not enough if it is not fostered with good
and positive relationships with the people around
us. This action is an essential factor that sometimes
is absent in our world, we as a generation are
starting to lose respect for one another.

We live in a fast pace era, juggling with our time and
constantly looking for fast and easy ways to move
through our lives. This phenomenon is sometimes
extended to our way of thinking. Some people are
quick to make a fast assumptions or decisions and
sometimes we project these assumptions on people
making our firm judgment. This action would be
contradictive with our values (patience, wisdom, etc.)
and could potentially create issues that would affect
everyone around us. One little assumption would
create a little story; a little story could create a
snowball effect and destroy everything that it meets.
As a community, if we should strive to surround
ourselves with positive behaviour and provide the
right words of advice and wisdom, in our actions,
deeds and words, otherwise we could be saturated
with negative influences and cause negative attitude
toward others. We could ask ourselves, as parent,
what kind of example am | showing my children? If |
respect the people in my community, what part of
my life does spirituality play? And what kind of life
am | living?

As it has been addressed before, in an
environment of education, one of the most
important components of a good school is the
partnership between the school and parents
who work together for the best interest of
children. The close partnership between home
and school is one of the exceptional strengths

at St Charbel's College. As a college, we are
always seeking to further develop our collective
capacity to improve the social, emotional and
academic outcomes of all students in our care.
This has meant lifting our expectations of
student behaviour and student learning. There is
no doubt, that this is proving challenging for a
small number of students. | would like to thank
all families that we have made contact with, as
they have all shown a willingness to assist us in
working with their child to bring about positive
changes in behaviour and/or learning.

On Sunday 31 May, we celebrated as one
community Pentecost Sunday. The word
Pentecost comes from the Greek word for
"fiftieth" (pentecoste). Fifty days after Easter,
Jesus sent the Holy Spirit upon the disciples and
His mother, giving them the courage, wisdom
and zeal to continue the mission He started. The
Holy Spirit enables us to recognize and celebrate
our connectedness to God and to one another.
We Christians are not supposed to be normal
people; we are supposed to be inspired. May we
ask the Holy Spirit to guide us as teachers,
parents and children to inspire one another in
Christian faith and love. The Holy Spirit is our
Consoler when we have to live through troubles.
The Holy Spirit is the source of our love, joy,
peace, patience, gentleness, goodness, faith,
humility, and temperance (Gal 5:22). May you
have a happy and blessed Pentecost.

Rev Fr Maroun Youssef




Director of Primary

Dear Parents

As school life returns to normal, parents may have noticed a few subtle changes to the way their children learn. In
order to maintain the technology skills acquired during remote learning, some aspects of student learning will
remain online, e.g. weekly homework.

The vast majority of learning will still be face-to-face in the classroom using traditional means, and online learning
is not to be confused with social media. These are two completely different things. Technology will be part of the
students’ future lives so it is the school's responsibility to prepare them to be competent and responsible digital
citizens.

It has been disappointing to see student items like tracksuits, jumpers and lunch boxes left lying around the
playground at the end of each day. | appreciate it must be also very frustrating for parents to have their children
come home without their belongings. Staff would like to be able to return lost items to their owners but are
unable to do this if they do not have a name on them. We ask that parents please label their children’s clothing.
Due to the large amount of items that are accumulated each week, after a few weeks any items without names
that are not claimed will be sent to the school's second hand clothing shop.

Traditionally the school has an Awards assembly at the end of Semester 1. Due to the current circumstances this
will not take place this year. However, staff will use the school merit system and class awards to acknowledge the
work and efforts of students in their class. So staff will ensure that student aptitude, behaviour and achievement

will still be recognised.

Ms Maree Kelly

Year 11 EEC

The Year 11 EEC girls have spent the term making toys to enhance a child's cognitive development.

Ms Jenna Boulos




Primary Religion
Coordinator

The month of June is dedicated to the Sacred Heart of Jesus. Our
Lord appeared to St. Margaret Mary Alacoque and revealed to her
how He desired souls to foster devotion to His Sacred Heart
because he was in love with humanity. He wanted the world to
obtain all the treasures his Sacred Heart can pour out. Treasures
such as graces that will allow them to reach heaven and avoid
purgatory/hell. He made 12 promises to those who would practice
this devotion. On Friday 5th of June, The Primary were taught about
the devotion to His Sacred Heart and participated in mini activities.

Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, Have Mercy on US.

Mrs Loulou Alam




Secondary Arabie Coordinator
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Mr Melhem Kairouz

Year 8 History

This term, Year 8R, Ms Mucea and Ms Gee have been learning
about the Medieval Period.

We have come up with a brilliant idea into making creative helmets
that were based on the mounted knights living in the 1300's.

Together, we have looked at several images of different helmets for
inspiration. As you can see, we have each designed different
models of helmets to make a final decision.

We want to thank Ms Gee and Ms Mucea for giving us the chance to
create these helmets.

We hope you enjoy our creations!

Lara Abdel-Massih & Lillyann El-Badawi - Year 8 students




Year 11 Food Technology
Incursion

Year 11 Food Technology students spent the day a couple weeks
ago, creating food from scratch to photograph for the magazine
cover "Food for Thought." Both classes combined together and
worked tirelessly to produce the ultimate magazine cover. Food
photography is a concept which allows the students to explore
their creative side whilst developing their teamwork skills.

Mr Alfred Taouk



Secondary Sport

Our Secondary students have been having some fun in the sun with some of our enthusiastic teachers during
these troubled times with our adapted Thursday sports schedules!

Mr Frederick Zalloua




Beat the Cold War!

A BIG THANK YOU to everyone who has donated to the Beat the Cold War initiative. Thus far, we have
answered the call of the following organisations; Maronite on mission (2 drop offs and brand new products
donated), Parramatta Local community (all second hand items that have been donated). As a College
community, we have answered the prayers of many homeless people and for this we are truly humbled to
announce that we have collected the following items;

Items Amount
Tooth paste 486
Tooth brush 540

Blocks of soap 312
Sanitary items 622
Blankets 135
Beanies 103
Scarves o1
Gloves 27
Cuppa soup 50
socks 249

THANK YOU to everyone that has donated and to the Year 10 students who have assisted in sorting,
counting, packing and delivering the items. We will be accepting donations until Friday, June 26th. We kindly
request that any second hand items be washed before donating. This is to ensure we assist in keeping our
community safe.

Homelessness
Opens

eople’s
Eyes

Mrs Jessica George-Loulach




Primary Arabic Coordinator
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Mrs Nada Kazzi



Primary Sports Coordinator

We're skipping through the term!

Jump Rope for Heart is well underway and it's great to see so many children out in the playground
skipping with smiles on their faces.It's not long until our Jump Off Day on Wednesday 17th June so keep
on practicing those tricks! And don't forget to share your online fundraising page with friends and family
to raise money for a great cause! Still need to sign up online? It's easy just follow this link and enter your
details. www.jumprope.org.au/parents

Ms Catherine Zalloua

?

Heart
Foundation

Jump Rope for Heart

Library News

Bilingual Story Time!

Our Kindergarten, Year One and Year Two classes are enjoying bilingual story time this
month. We are reading picture books in both Arabic and English. Thank you Mrs Wakim for
translating our Arabic picture books so we can share them with our students and for reading
them aloud with such expression and feeling. We are proud to support the hard work of Mrs
Kazzi and the Primary Arabic Department to promote bilingual literacy in our school. We also
have many wonderful new picture books to enjoy. Thank you Mrs Golz for our amazing
collection of new books for our students to enjoy.

A reminder to please return any overdue books to our library.

Mrs Simone Cullinan/Mrs Christine Golz




Counsellor's Corner
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Ms Emily Sheahan/Mrs Jennifer Harsch



Expression of Inlerest
Learn Music on Keyboard af School

Class temporarily suspended due to the Covid-19 disruption
Taking expression of interest now, for when class resumes

(rreat songs! Musical activities!

Cool music knowledee!

Convenient at-school venue with additional health &
safety measures in place
Small group, 45 min weekly lesson

Competitive rate
Instrument not required initially E?'EE

Fun introduction to music
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To enrol: www.learnmusicatschool.com.au
(02) 9411 3122

VIP . Wagic csi 1934




2020 Important
Dates

2020 Term Dates:

Term 2 dates: 27 April until 26 June 2020
Term 3 dates: 20 July until 25 September 2020
Term 4 dates: 12 October until 8 December 2020



Important
Reminders

REMINDERS
- Students must arrive to school no later than 8:25am

- Students are not to leave school before 3:10pm. Early leave must be with
permission granted by Year or Stage Coordinators. Exceptional
circumstances require a note from parents.

- Ensure correct uniforms are worn

- Boys to have regulation haircuts

- No coloured bands to be worn around necks or on wrists

- Years 3-12 students to have their diaries signed when required

- Parents to make appointments to speak to teachers or the Principal.

- Playground supervision starts 8am and ends 3:30pm.

P&F Uniform Shop Opening Hours:
Fridays: 2:00pm - 3:00pm

SALE: ALL OLD Primary School Uniforms
Reduced to Clear



